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1
Introduction
The ATIS PTSC-LAES Subcommittee met on August 11-12, 2010 in Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada to continue the development of Lawfully Authorized Electronic Surveillance (LAES) for wireline applications.  This report provides a summary of that meeting.

2
LAES for Voice over Packet Technologies (VoP) in Wireline Telecommunications Networks

Development has started on Version 3 of the ATIS standard for lawful interception of VoP communications.  Version 3 will incorporate Supplements A and B for ATIS-1000678.2006 (i.e., Version 2), and will enhance the standard (e.g., addressing problems associated with correlation among messages, addressing problems associated with SIP mapping including a possible simplification).

Version 3 is scheduled to be completed by the end of 2011.

3
Support of LAES for Advanced VoP Conferencing Services
The draft Technical Report on Support of LAES for Advanced VoP Conferencing Services was completed and was approved for ballot by the PTSC Plenary.

4
LAES for Next Generation Networks (NGN)
The LAES for NGN project was CLOSED.  NGN-related LAES capabilities have been successfully addressed by ATIS Standards for VoP (ATIS-1000678) and Broadband Data Services (ATIS-1000013).  At this time, there have not been any next generation network LAES delivery features or capabilities identified that would warrant a new LAES standard specific to next generation networks.  When such capabilities are identified a new issue should be opened and the specific standards work should be undertaken.

5
LAES for Internet Access and Services (IAS)

New capabilities had previously been requested for the ATIS-1000013, LAES for Internet Access and Services.  The request for these new capabilities was withdrawn by the requesting organization.

4
Next Meeting
The next PTSC-LAES meeting will be on November 2-4, 2010 in Scottsdale, Arizona.
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